
Psa 17:5  Hold up my goings in thy paths, that my footsteps 
slip not.  

 

Dear Friends and Co-Labors  

September has been an interesting month to say the least! We are still 
here in West Virgina with the good people of Emmanual Baptist Church and 
the work is progressing quickly. By God’s grace we now have all the exteri-
or walls up, with sheeting and house wrap, along with the second floor 
joists.   

God has been good to us and blessed the efforts of his people! He has how-
ever made it challenging to do the work as it has rained almost nightly and 
showered during the day as well, creating some uniquely slippery surfaces 
to walk on. Around here if you walk anywhere it is either up a hill or down 
a hill, a flat area is hard to come by. So as you can imagine, wet muddy 
grounds makes for slip and slide effect, so much so we lost one of our 
workers to it as he slipped just right and broke his ankle in two places re-
quiring surgery to repair it! Please pray for a speedy recovery for him as he 
is missed and already is desiring to return to the work. Praise the Lord for a 
servant’s heart!  

Challenges seem to be what this work is all about, or at least overcoming 
them. Learning to use what you have to the best of your ability is para-
mount when finances are tight, and equipment is old, but God is always 
good, and things just fall right into place even when you don’t expect them 
too! Praise the Lord for his loving care! 

Which brings me to his loving care for me as well. Just before we headed 
out for WV, I had to spend the night in the hospital for chest pain. I 
thought it was resolved, but I was wrong, after the first few weeks here I 
was continuing to have problems that made me a little concerned. So, dur-
ing the month of September I had to return to NC for a heart doctors ap-
pointment, just to be sure. I’m glad I did though! As now I am scheduled 
for a heart catheter on the 9th of October. They believe I have a blockage 
and may need another stent!  

By God’s grace this won’t slow us down long! As we still have plans on 
leaving for Tennessee shortly after and then onto Missouri for the FOA con-
ference at Wilson Creek Baptist in mid October. So please pray all will go 
well and we will be able to keep our schedule and plans as so many already 
need our help.  

Thank you for your continued support and prayer as we serve our God to-
gether!  
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